MINUTES OF YARDLEY GOBION PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD 1st October 2024 
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	Cllrs Stephenson (Chair), J Thorne, Ms L Llewellyn, I McCord, A Curtis, Ms T Robinson, Mrs V Godden & 9 Moorend Road residents. 
Apologies for Absence: Cllr Hill
COUNCIL MATTERS 
Declaration of Interest: None
Resignation of Richard Weston as Councillor and declaration of a Casual Vacancy.  The Clerk was asked to thank Mr Weston for his service to the Council and contributions of a practical nature.
Previous Meeting: 

Agreement as a true record:  The Minutes of meeting held 3.9.24 were approved by all Councillors, and agreed/signed as a correct record. 

Matters arising: None.
PUBLIC OPEN SESSION:   Opened 7.20pm.  Closed 7.40pm.  Notes attached
Community Items: The Chair agreed to bring Agenda item 9f) forward for discussion –

Highways – request to the Speed Awareness Review Panel for lower limit on Moorend Road.  After discussion Cllr Curtis proposed that the Clerk write to the Speed Awareness Review Panel and request consideration for the speed limit to be reduced to 30mph from the current 30mph sign up to the junction with the A5.  Seconded by Cllr Robinson.  All in favour.  The residents from Moorend Road leave 7.45pm.
WNC - Local Transport Plan consultation.  Councillors were reminded that the closing date was 17th October.  Individual responses could be made or comments sent to the Clerk by 12th for inclusion in the PC’s response.
WNC – Nature Recovery Strategy – email to be circulated.
New Projects – nothing further to report.

PLANNING MATTERS
Applications received: None.
Applications approved: None.
Applications refused: None.
Finance Matters

ACCOUNTS APPROVED FOR PAYMENT:

Clerk’s salary Sept 24 = £564.89 (paid online).
PAYE Tax = £141.20 (paid by direct debit)
BT Broadband = £41.75 (paid by direct debit)

Mrs Schumacher – caretaking of play areas – Sept 24 = £50.00 (001663).

DNH Contracts – dog bins Sept - £72.00 + £14.40 VAT = £86.40 (paid online)
Yardley Gobion VH – room hire - £10.00 (paid online)
LC Hedging & Grass Maintenance Ltd – mowing contract - £460.00 + £92.00 VAT = £552.00 (paid online)
PKF Littlejohn LLP –  Review of AGAR 31/3/24 - £210.00 + £42.00 VAT = £252.00 (paid online)
E.on plc – lighting maintenance - £170.00 + £34.00 VAT = £204.00 (paid online)
Ei Group plc – Coffee Pot field rent - £46.99 + £9.40 VAT = £56.39 (paid online)
Proposed by Cllr Robinson and seconded by Cllr Thorne.  All in favour.
Payments Received:

Lloyds Bank interest = £35.57
Play Area fundraising = £220.00
Goat field rent = £120.00
OTHER  

Bank balances as at last statements – Lloyds Current - £5,944.81 (26.9.24) Lloyds Deposit - £40,366.39 (26.9.24), 
YTD Sept 24 against budget.  The Clerk reported a 2nd quarter underspend of £1,802.25 and a half year underspend of £1,174.13 against budget.
Request from residents for Council to consider sale of land behind 53/55 Hesketh Road.  After discussion Councillors agreed to make enquiries of adjoining landowners.
Councillor Reports: 
Street Lighting – Cllr McCord noted that the street light at the Moorgate Farm side of the junction of Moorend Road with the A5 was still obscured by trees.
Village Trees – Cllrs agreed to ask Gulliver’s Tree Solutions for advice about the pink hawthorn trees at the entrance to the village to see if any action was required.
Allotments – Letters regarding the condition of 5 plots would be hand delivered to the plotholders concerned, and if nothing was heard Cllrs would give consideration to issuing notices to quit.
Recreation Centre – Queries had been received concerning the mowing contract and the cutting of School Lane playing field.  Contact would be made with the mowing contractor prior to responding to the Recreation Centre Committee.  Cllr Curtis reported that things were fairly quiet, with members leaving or on holiday.
Village Hall – Cllr Llewellyn reported that the VH Management Committee had met, there was now a Committee of 6 and a Christmas Fayre was be taking place on 30th November.
Playing fields – nothing to report.
Highways – See above.
Mowing – WNC – Urban Highway Grass Mowing Section 136 agreement – the Council would receive a payment for carrying out mowing in the village.  Cllr Godden proposed this be entered into.  Seconded by Cllr Llewellyn.  All in favour.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
PARISH COUNCIL MEETING – 5th November 2024, 7.15pm in the Village Hall. 
Meeting closed 8.50pm.

PUBLIC OPEN SESSION
On behalf of the residents of Moor End, Mr Weeks outlined reasons for their request for a lower speed limit on Moorend Road from the Water Tower to the Super Sausage Junction with the A5.

As Ward Councillor, Cllr McCord advised that applications for school places for 2025 were open.

There had been a full Council meeting the previous week and Northampton Market Square had re-opened.  He had heard nothing from the gritting review request, and had chased about flooding at the Grays Lane junction with Moorend |Road.  The DHL application for warehousing at Towcester had been refused by the Strategic Planning Committee and he had heard nothing further concerning the Furtho Pit application.

 


	

	   
	
	
	


